
Has the time come to ban cars from the centre of towns and cities? 

Global warming caused by pollution has begun to affect us directly, with climate 

change starting to affect British weather.  Some people believe the time has come 

for drastic action to reduce pollution caused by heavy traffic. 

 

There is no doubt that traffic fumes are a major cause of pollution throughout the 

developed world, and are a particular problem in large towns and cities.  In a small 

country like the UK, cities are close enough together to cause high levels of 

traffic fume pollution in the air over large areas of the land.  Consequently, health 

problems are created such as asthma, which has rapidly increased as the number 

of cars on the road has risen.  An additional problem in urban areas is congestion, 

which wastes time and adds to costs.   

 

On the other hand, it could be argued that such a ban would create other 

problems.  Public transport in this country is expensive and sometimes unreliable.  

Would there be enough trains and buses to cope with the numbers needing them?  

Furthermore, there is also the issue of personal freedom.  Is it right to prevent 

people from choosing the mode of transport they prefer?  Many people feel safer 

in their cars when travelling at night than they do on a bus or a train. 

 

While there is clearly an urgent need to cut pollution, this could be achieved by 

developing cleaner fuels and electrically powered cars, and encouraging people to 

use public transport where possible, rather than forcing them to do so. 


